CARLETON SHORES ASSOCIATION
ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING MINUTES

Sunday, August 23, 2015
Meeting called to order:

President Helen Jillson called the meeting to order at 4:05pm on this date at the home of Kathy Siranosian, 25 Weathervane Lane, East Sandwich, MA, 02537

.
Minutes:

The minutes of the August 24, 2014 annual meeting were accepted as read, by Peggy Gorton.
Election of Directors/ Election Results (by paper ballot)

The ballots were collected and tallied by Joel Magrini and Beth Houlihan.
Introduction of New Members

New neighbor: Ben Kjendal, residing at 19 Scorton Marsh was introduced to membership.
Treasurer’s Report: 

Hank reported a total balance on 8/23/15 of $131,348.11 The checking account balance is $47,302.27 and a money market account balance is $84,045.84 (See attached Treasurer’s report)
The treasurer’s report was accepted as read.

Financial Audit Statement:

The financial audit statement was accepted as read by Peggy Gorton.

Review/Vote on Proposed Budget:

The Proposed budget for 2015 was reviewed with the membership. It was unanimously accepted. (See attached budget)

Election Results
Kathy Siranosian, Kandi Zarba and Marianne DePhamphilis were elected to 3 year terms to expire in 2018.
Secretary Vote for Slate of Officers:

Peggy Gorton as secretary cast a vote to accept the slate of officers. It was accepted by unanimous vote.
Committee Reports:
Area Development:

There has been 1 renovation, 2 sheds, 1 minor deck and 1 small solar installation in the last year.

Roads and Grounds:
Mike Myers reported that we are scheduled to fill all cracks in the roads and clear and repair half of the storm drains. Mike will meet with Key Enterprises to evaluate roads in need of repair including Lost Meadow and set up a schedule for future paving.

We reminded members that we need to maintain a 4 foot deep and 14 foot high clearance on the roadways to comply with requirements from the town to plow. We also requested that homeowners mow the edges of their properties.
The depression on Lloyds Lane has been repaired.

There was a member who requested we evaluate the intersection of Oak Ridge and Carleton Drive for large shrubs obstructing visual site lines. Mike will evaluate.

Old Business
The extension of the restricted covenants is completed with the exception of the Leary’s and Jeff Clancy’s.

They will be good for 20 years and can be extended 5 more times of 20 years per extension.

We have had ongoing issues with parties, trash and vandalism on the beach. After a lengthy discussion it was agreed that we will implement some type of patrols next summer to see if we can cut down on these issues. We clarified the towing procedure with the Sandwich police. If a CSA representative wants to have a car towed you must call the police with the make, model number, color and license plate number of the car and request a log entry. In addition we need to let the dispatcher know which towing company was called if it was not Cape Towing (which is on our signage.) 

Membership was reminded that the association beach is only between the Akin and Pendergast properties and that is the only area of the beach under our jurisdiction.

Lou Benn reminded membership of the upcoming sand replenishment referendum in town and urged people to vote. He also suggested snow fencing additions to the dunes. We will look into that.
We took a vote last year regarding joining the water district and the vote did not generate enough interest to proceed.

We are now hosting a few activities each year in the neighborhood. A family picnic at the beginning of the summer, cocktail party in July and a social following the annual meeting. These are great ways to meet neighbors and foster community spirit. We urge everyone to join in!
We would like to thank Joy Carleton for hosting this year’s cocktail party and are looking for a volunteer for next year. Please contact Beth Houilhan if you are interested in hosting.
New Business:

There are a few members on Joy Circle that requested permission for an easement to hook into the National Grid gas line. The board approved the request pending attorney review. If you are interested in participating in the hook up please notify Helen Jillson.
We now have a Carleton Shores Neighborhood Facebook page. It will be a closed group that allows neighbors to communicate with each other. To join you need to make a friend request to someone in the group. Both Kathy Siranosian and Kandi Zarba are members. Send them a friend request and that will give you access to the Facebook account.
Mr. DePhamphilis had a question regarding dogs on the beach. Our policy was dogs have to be leashed at all times. The Town of Sandwich requires no dogs on the beach from May 15th through September 15th. We need to clarify our position on this issue.

Motion to Adjourn
Meeting adjourned at 4:45pm
